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A. ROLL CALL – The annual Board of Directors’ meeting was called to order by President Jim Gast at 8:10 PM.  A quorum of 83 directors was present.
B. MEETING MINUTES – Motion by Howie Altman, 2nd by Al Magyar, to approve the minutes from the October 3, 2010 Board of Directors’ meeting.  Motion passed all in favor.

C. MEETINGS – The winter Executive Committee meeting will be held at NSC January 27, 2012 and the winter Rules and Classification Committee and All-American Selection Committee meetings will be held January 28th.  The 2012 annual Board of Directors’ meeting will be held at the Beretta Pavilion September 30th.
D. OFFICERS REPORTS

President Jim Gast – Thanked everyone for their support and input on issues affecting the organization, and encouraged continued feedback and suggestions.  .  Please make sure your Zone Executive Committee representative has your current email address, so you can be kept up to date on Association information.  Even though we are an association of volunteers, we maintained our standing in the shooting sports.  A special thanks to those clubs and individuals who held charity shoots, as it reflects well on the association.
Vice President Bob DeFrancesco – Thanked the directors for their attendance; it is difficult to shoot and attend meetings.  He asked that each state and Zone that awarded a free entry to the World Shoot to please touch bases with the recipient to provide them assistance, if needed.  This has been a well-received program.  Will provide data on the number of individuals who returned.
Secretary-Treasurer Jack Tans – Will be addressing several financial issues.  The return on the Life Member investment fund more than covers maintenance of life members.  The lead reclamation program yielded more than $230K; the funds were used to upgrade the facility infrastructure.  The long-term revenue production will be adversely affected due to the decline in target revenue.  In 2000 over 19 million targets were thrown and we had 17,000 members.  In 2010, we only threw 12 million targets, and our membership was 15,000.  With reference to the long range plan, will be expanding revenue generation at NSC and access to the World Shoot and Sporting Clay Nationals with changes in the formats.  The NSCA has added 1¢ to their daily target fees, with the revenue ear-marked for promotion and marketing of sporting clays.  
Executive Director Michael Hampton, Jr. – Asked that everyone be careful with their smoking, given the dry conditions.  Headquarters staff has been working hard and long; we now accommodate public shooting two days per weeks; have a full calendar of corporate events; and are holding non-shooting events on the grounds.  NSC Club members are automatically NSSA/NSCA members; have 350+ NSC members.  Announced that Kay Arrington will be retiring November 1st after 22 years of service.  Andrew Fishbone has a hull recycling program.  They provide collection containers and transportation.  Clubs will be able to get tables, benches and other items in exchange for their hulls.  He will be in the White Flyer booth all week to tell you how the program works and answer questions.
NSSA Director Linda Steen-Mayes – Mary Masch will be semi-retiring; she will continue to work a few days a week with membership duties.  The World Shoot squadding will be out-sourced, similar to what NSCA does with Lois Lessing for the National Sporting Clays Championships.  Amber Schwarz and Lori Hartmann have had a change in their responsibilities, and we have a new graphic designer on staff, Dianna Bass.
Zone 1 – No report.
Zone 2 – No report.
Zone 3 – Have thrown ~ 800,000 targets this year, which is down about 10% from 2010.  Most of the bigger shoots remain full or nearly full, but the middle/small-sized shoots are down.  A format that seems to be catching on at the smaller shoots is to have two flights in the morning with a lunch break and then two flights in the afternoon.  There is still a lot of "talk" that the Cardinal Shooting Center outside of Columbus, OH is going to build some skeet fields; they currently have 50 trap fields.  Canton Sportsmen's Shooting Center continues to make capital improvements; the Midwest Classic has been held for over 55 years, and has made a come back with 65 participants this year.  St. Joe Valley Conservation Club in Indiana continues to hold impressive shoots with great attendance.  All the states in the Zone held their State Championship's on the same weekend this year, which makes a lot of sense.
Zone 4 – Nashville held a very successful Junior World Shoot.  Clubs in the Zone that have received NSSA grants have made good use of the funding; the Zone shoot was held at Forest City Gun Club with about 200 shooters; they are already working hard toward making the 2012 U.S. Open a success – they have installed La Porte traps on the entire front row of fields.  Youth Camps have instructors course continue to be well attended.  Currently working on the development of a Zone 5 website to provide one-stop shopping for the entire Zone.
Zone 5 – The manager at Sparta has moved to a new job; Ron Ausman will continue to provide them assistance.  Good attendance at both the Zone and Illinois State shoot at Sparta this year; the SCTP Nationals were also held there in August.
Zone 6 – The Zone shoot at Blue Rock was not as well attended as hoped for; the U.S. Open at Waco went well.  Shooting appears to be slightly up overall.
Zone 7 – The Zone shoot in Albuquerque had 140 entries; eight of 14 available free entries in the Zone to World Shoot were awarded.  The 2012 Junior World will be at Stockton the last weekend in July; the Great Western will be the weekend prior.
Zone 8 – No report.
Zone 9 – No report.
E. BUDGET & FINANCE – The expanded use of NSC for the shooting public has added more than $50K to the bottom line.  NSSA and NSCA targets were both up the first half of the year, but since then skeet has been down slightly compared to last year.  The Long Range plan funded architectural studies; a study to determine if enhancements to the rifle/pistol range to keep it open year around would benefit the association (several upgrades for safety are necessary); construction of a new east/west road to increase shooting availability for the NSCA Nationals; and an upgraded phone system.  As mentioned earlier, the NSCA has added 1¢ per target to their daily fees; expect an additional $60K this year and $200K next year; the funds will be used for marketing sporting clays.  We continue to look at cost control measures, and the Finance Committee continues to assess our investment strategy and results.  A question was asked, "What percentage did we receive from the lead reclamation?"  Answer: about 40%.
F. RULES & CLASSIFICATION – Trish Magyar explained the waiver granted to the World Shoot concerning shooting of extra targets to allow any targets at any time during the course of the shoot.  This is one rule that will be balloted to the Directors after the winter meeting to permanently change.  Also, if anyone has a rule they feel is no longer applicable, outdate, redundant or feel that needs to be changed or eliminated, please send an email to her.
G. OLD BUSINESS – None.

H. NEW BUSINESS
1. Class All-American – This program will be discussed at the Winter Executive Committee meeting.  Please submit any recommendations or ideas on how to improve or better administer it to Linda Steen.
2. Free World Shoot Entries - Don't know yet how many of last year's recipients returned this year, since registration isn't complete yet.  Will get the information and disseminate it to the Directors.
3. Mini World and World Attendance – The Mini World was full at 680 shooters; the World is about 94% full.  We use 40 fields and can accommodate 800 4-gun shooters.  A question was asked if we would return to a 3-day Mini World.  It will be discussed at the Winter Executive Committee meeting.  The problem is, what we gain in capacity by adding a third day, we might not be able to make-up for the additional referee expense because we lose individuals who can only shoot in two days because we don’t have enough room for everyone wanting 2-day rotations.
4. Classification – It was recommended we look again at a classification system that doesn't use averages, and go to a win-based system.  It was felt that would encourage more off-season shooting.  Some felt that we need to make a change to our game, or it is going to die.  There is no incentive or value to an average-based classification system.  Some won't shoot at a particular club because of the effect their score might have on their average.  Might attract more shooters at those clubs with poor backgrounds if not worried about averages.
5. The "Wand" – It was recommended the delay be standardized on the wands, especially during a registered shoot.  Perhaps this should be part of the rules.
I. NSSA STATISTICS – As of September 6th ~ 8 million targets thrown this year.
J. LONG RANGE PLANNING – Louise Terry presented a report detailing the work of the LRPC in the past year with respect to the 10-year master plan for the National Gun Club.  The report reminded the reader that there were four criteria driving the plan; (1) Necessity and usefulness of the improvements, (2) Member value, (3) Revenue generation, and (4) Growth of our sport.  Due to an uncertain economy, certain items that were defined have been put on hold.  Still under discussion and review are improvements to the NGC water system, best use of 78 acres of land across Gass Road, improvements to the rifle/pistol range, construction of a new maintenance barn and comfort station, and the construction of an additional vendor building.
K. SKEET SHOOTING REVIEW – Update on printing, advertising and a software upgrade were presented in written form.
L. INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY – A new telephone system has been installed.  The continuing work of the website has been transferred to Sherry Kerr’s marketing company.  Sherry will coordinate website updates along with other forms of social media.
M. NATIONAL SHOOTING COMPLEX – A list of NSC events, membership and league activity was reviewed.
N. U.S. OPEN – The 2013 Open will be awarded to a west coast club; bids need to be to Headquarters by December 31st.  
O. NSSA SHOOTS – 2011 World International Shoot will be held in Tulsa, OK October 14-16.  
P. ADVISORY COMMITTEE – No report at this time.  However, this Committee will entertain recommendations concerning the Mini World and World Shoots.
Q. CLUB ASSISTANCE PROGRAM – It is a two-step process before the Executive Committee can approve a grant.  First, the club must submit their request to their state association.  Then, the request has to be forwarded to the respective Zone Executive Committee representative.  Clubs desiring to have their requests reviewed by the Executive Committee must have both State and Zone approval prior to December 31st.  
R. LEAGUE & SWEEPSTAKES – 31 clubs participated in the Skeet League & sweepstakes in 2011.
S. NSSA HALL OF FAME – Hall of Fame Banquet is scheduled for October 4th.  Bill Burke, George Desatoff and Ron Atkinson are the 2011 inductees.  There will also be a special NSSA Meritorious Advancement Award presented to Jess Briley, Larry Kolar, Don Mainland and Claude Purbaugh.
T. REFEREE HONOR ROLL – The 2011 referee Honor Roll inductees will be Richard Luce and Ray Macaig.
U. MUSEUM – The Texas State Skeet Association is conducting a raffle to benefit the Hall of Fame and museum.
V. AWARDS & RECOGNITION – Richard Riddle, Bonsall, CA, is the 2011 recipient of the NSSA/NSSF Scholarship.
W. INSTRUCTOR CERTIFICATION – Ralph Aaron reports 27 new level 1 instructors.
X. NATIONAL SPORTING CLAYS ASSOCIATION – Rob Crow, NSCA Director, provided an update of member activity and target volume for the year-to-date.  Membership has increased 3% to 22,278 and registered targets thrown are up about 15% at September 1, 2011.  The NSCA Nationals are expected to be the largest and best ever.
There being no further business to discuss, motion made by Andrea Lehr, 2nd by John Haugh, to adjourn.  Motion passed all in favor.  The Board of Directors’ meeting adjourned at 10:05 PM.
John C. Tans

Secretary/Treasurer
